
 

 

 
 
 
 

REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 
 
To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
From:  Grant Yates, City Manager 
 
Approved by: Brad Fagrell, City Engineer 
 
Prepared By: Nicole McCalmont, Senior Engineering Technician 

 
Date:  July 11, 2017 
 
Subject: Second Amendment to Professional Services Agreement with Aguilar 

Consulting, Inc. 
 
Recommendation   

 
Staff recommends the City Council approve the second amendment to the Professional 
Services Agreement and authorize the City Manager to execute the second amendment in the 
amount of $57,567.49.  
 
Discussion      
 
Temescal Canyon Bridge Replacement project is currently in the Plan Approval and 
Environmental Document (PA&ED) phase. The proposed 4-lane Bridge location is westerly of 
the existing bridge in order to accommodate the proposed realignment of Temescal Canyon 
road to Lake Street. Since the proposed location of the Bridge is partly within Alberhill Historic 
District, Caltrans has required the preparation of Finding of Effect (FOE) to analyze the potential 
project effects on the historic property.  The proposed analysis is outside of the current scope of 
work and the review process will extend the PA&ED completion timeline by an additional 2-3 
months. The proposed project NEPA cannot be cleared until the final approval of the FOE.  
 
Fiscal Impact 
 
There is no General Fund impact. Funds required to complete the PA&ED has been secured 
Through Caltrans Highway Bridge (HBP) program, and Transportation Uniform Mitigation Fee  
(TUMF) program. 
 
Exhibits 
 

 A – Amendment No. 2 Professional Services Agreement 
 A-1 Proposal 

B – Original Agreement 


